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Freedom of Information request reference number: 7794.1 
 
Date of response: 05/09/2023 
 
Request: 
 
1) Full address of the site– 
Wellington Court, 55-67 Wellington Road, London, NW8 9TB 
 
2) Did an inspection officer recommend/put enforcement action in place? 
We are not sure. We do have some information on record, however the information about the potential 
lack of fire escapes has been passed on to us by our Head Porter, who has been at the site for about 15 
years. He is certain however that the information came from LFB. 
 
3) Is there a specific reason we’re looking to have the property inspected/re-inspected now? 
This block had a fire last year which has brought under control, but has left us, the directors and the 
residents extremely aware of any fire risks. If there are any safety issues inside the block we and the 
Board of Directors for the building want to be sure that they have all possible options to ensure that the 
occupants of any effected flats would have a safe, alternate exit route during a fire are exhausted. 
 
I wonder if you would be able to advise if you have any records of previous inspections/visits by LFB 
that you would be able to forward. 
 
We are also making sure that fire risk assessments are being carried out fully, but we are keen to make 
sure nothing is missed, and to make sure we use all the available information to safeguard the residents. 
 
 
Response: 
 
Further to your request, with regards to Wellington Court, 55-67 Wellington Road, London, NW8 9TB, 
a Fire Audit report was completed on the 28 February 2019. The outcome of the report was Low Risk. 
Please see below for a redacted copy of the report. Personal data has been redacted in accordance with 
section 40 of the FOIA – Personal Information. 
 
Question 2 
I can confirm there are no Enforcement notices issued against this property.  
 
We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more information 
about this process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on our website: 
https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/ 
  

https://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/section/40
https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/
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